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Question: 

 

Senator MOORE: Ms Foster, in the interest of time, I will put that on notice. I am also 

interested in the issues around domestic violence. I want to find out what the guidelines are 

within the Public Service about domestic violence leave and whether there is any central 

discussion about best practice in agency practice in that area. I will put that on notice for you 

as well. 

 

Answer: 

 

The Australian Public Service Commission has issued a circular on supporting employees 

affected by domestic or family violence remains current. 

 

The circular confirms that extensive and flexible leave entitlements are contained in 

workplace instruments and legislation. The entitlements allow employees to access leave in 

times of personal crisis, including if affected by domestic or family violence. 

 

Agency heads have the discretion to grant paid and/or unpaid leave, for miscellaneous 

purposes, including domestic violence. 

 

No public service agency has proposed any new agreement or arrangement that would 

diminish the ability of workers to take leave in this regard. 

 

 


